REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday May 21, 2016-05-21

Present:  Joan Quinlan, Norma Barber, Sandy Bingaman, Marilyn Drever, Leslie Mortin, Gaylene Spence,  Dale Wilde, Nancy Welta

Regrets: Ilsa Krukoff, Greg McNamara, Larry Hall, JoAnne Petrychyn

Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

1.  Adoption of the Agenda 

Add  -  6.2 Director assignments    6.5 Electrician    7.1    ABCL Advertising program    

7.2 Learn Bridge in a Day    7.4 Next year’s board    7.6   New  Business – June 30th game

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Leslie Mortin to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried

2.  Adoption of the Minutes of the April 23, 2016

Motion by Marilyn Drever, seconded by Norma Barber to adopt the minutes of April 23, 2016.

3.  Business Arising from the Minutes of April 23, 2016

4. President’s Report

President Joan Quinlan said she felt that the evening of May 17th was very successful honouring Janice and Dick Anderson.  The evening was made great by everyone in attendance as well as the special guests who were members in previous years.  She mentioned that the speakers did an excellent job providing everyone in attendance a snapshot of a few memorable moments in the Anderson’s history with the Club.  Special thanks to the speakers:  Rick Gaucher , Garry Grainger,  Rae Hart, Mavis Orpan, Doug Rankin and Bob Loewen as MC.  Also a big thank you to those who brought snacks that our hospitality committee laid out so well and Pat Beharrey for directing so well and keeping us on time.

Helen Shields:  Jim Bingaman recently provided information that in the Helen Shields competition our Club did very well.   Maureen Perepelkin and Norma Barber were 1st at our Club, first in our Zone and  4th in Canada.  As well David Gallergeaut and Bill Kramer were 4th in our Zone.  Congratulations to all. 

5.  Financial Report

Norma Barber reported our bank account balance was getting low but membership renewals have been helpful.  The Club had a Net Income of $413.50 for the month of April.  

She talked about the urinals being plugged last spring and again this spring.  There was a general discussion regarding how sand gets in the urinals but no resolution.  

Motion by Norma Barber to accept her report as presented, seconded by Sandy Bingaman.  Carried

6.  Old Business

1. Restructuring Director Assignments

 Due to Dick Anderson’s impending move to Toronto we will be losing a director of a large number of weekly games.  A general discussion was held regarding the best and fairest way to seek directors to fill the directorships for all weekly games.  For the present time Jim Bingaman will take over Monday afternoon as director as of June 1, 2016.  

Motion by Marilyn Drever, seconded by Sandy Bingaman that Norma Barber contact all current active qualified Directors and request  them to provide by June 11th their first, second and third preferences for games that they may be interested in directing.  Carried

2. Electrician – After another review of all the Sask Power bills in 2016 it appears that the monthly bills are in line with the previous year.  Therefore, the expense of hiring an electrician does not appear to be warranted at this time.   

7. New Business

1. Standbys – Sandy Bingaman reported that she has emailed or phoned standbys two months in advance through the year.  This method allows people time to switch with someone if necessary.  It was agreed that this method seems to work well.  It has sometimes been difficult to get people to commit on certain days but Byron Seymour and Angela Duczek have been willing to help out occasionally.  The general consensus was to continue the standby approach for the present time.

2. Honorarium for Club Manager

Motion by Nancy Welta seconded by Gaylene Spence to provide Jim Bingaman an honorarium of $250 for January 1st to May 31st, 2016. Carried

3. Moose Jaw Ev Heal Trophy

A request has been received from Len Davidson of Moose Jaw for the RDBC to provide a home for this trophy as the MJ Club does not have a facility of their own. A general discussion followed, in which it was pointed out that the RDBC is uncertain of its own location as of July 2018. 

Motion by Gaylene Spence seconded by Leslie Mortin that the RDBC graciously declines the offer to care for this trophy.  Carried.

4. Bob Arscott – Bridge Column Leader Post

Bob Arscott is a former RDBC member who recently contacted Post Media and received a reply from Stephen Ripley, Editor, Leader- Post.  He stated that if there was enough interest from readers who wanted to see this column return to the Leader-Post they would give it serious consideration.  

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Leslie Mortin that Club members be sent an email with a link to Stephen Ripley, Leader-Postso that they may follow up if they want to have the Bridge Column returned.  Carried

5. AGM Agenda

It was agreed that the Strategic Planning Committees of Education as well as Promotion would provide a short information talk from each chair.  Dale Wilde has agreed to present the trophies. The Club room is to be set up immediately after the game Tuesday afternoon.  

8.  Committee Reports

8.1 Promotion and Public Relations


      No report.

8.2 Facilities Maintenance

Norma Barber talked about the urinals being plugged last spring and again this spring.  It costs the Club approximately $500 to get this fixed each time this situation arises.  There was a general discussion regarding how sand gets in the urinals, but no resolution. 

NewWest have agreed to fix the drip in the ceiling and were to come Friday, May 20th but did not come.  

Coffee machine – The sensor under the coffee spout must not get wet or the machine shuts off completely.  Therefore, the sign requests that no one pour extra coffee or water down that grate because it then overflows and the coffee machine does not work.   


8.3 Game Management 

Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Gaylene Spence that when any Roughrider evening         game conflicts with an evening bridge game, then the bridge game will be cancelled.  Carried

8.4 Education Committee 

Learn Bridge in a Day Program - The Committee wishes to put this program on hold at the present time.  There are other considerations they wish to explore.  

Gaylene Spence held five workshops in early spring and she believes 8 of the approximate 10 participants will continue at the Club.

It was agreed to continue this year with the advertisement in the Leader Post Activities Guide, as it has brought us a number of people in the past.  Gaylene with work with the Promotion Committee to have their input with the advertisement.

General discussion around the need to have a social media footprint to take place at a future meeting.  ie: Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, etc.  

            8.5  Cards    












None 

 9.0   Club Management   









Nothing  to report 

10.0   Tournament Chair   

10.1  Dates for Spring Sectional, 2017.  



                                                                    As Moose Jaw will not be hosting a Spring Sectional in 2017, the RDBC will move our Spring Sectional dates to May 4th to 7th, 2017.            

Gaylene Spence moved meeting adjourned.

Next Meeting - June 11 at 10:00 am

